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February 2010
Notes from the Principal’s Desk …   
Welcome to our first newsletter for 2010 which covers the months of January and February. In spite of what is said to be the coldest Winter since 1963 our Senior Infants have been having a the great time at their swimming lessons each week and they will be followed shortly by our first class in March. Our ever popular Science Week brought great excitement during the week of the 18th -22nd of January. Our thanks to the parents who volunteered to come into the children to give talks or do experiments with the classes, they really love when we have visitors! Our 5th class displayed their projects in the hall and a no. of our students were selected from a competition held by Intel to represent our school at the Young Scientist Exhibition in the R.D.S. (see children’s page for details). 

In February our annual parent teacher meetings took place and on behalf of the staff I’d like to thank all of you for your punctuality during the meetings. As always if you have any concerns regarding your child or need to keep us informed of something e.g. changes in family circumstances, health issues, etc please get in touch with us. I’d also like to thank the staff for their many hours of preparation for the meetings in order to give you detailed information on your child/children. Thanks to Pat for co-ordinating the meetings this year.

In our Learn Together Programme the children learned about Chinese New Year, St. Brigid’s Day, Valentine’s Day and a variety of themes on the moral and spiritual strand from the Learn Together Programme. As always these themes and festivals vary from year to year and class to class and are taught at an age appropriate level.

We were delighted to hear we achieved our 4th Green flag for the school recently. As we were one of the first schools in the area to achieve the first flag there are very few who have achieved their fourth. The criteria becomes more difficult to meet at this stage and a big thank you to Arlene and her hard working Green School Committee who impressed the assessor with their knowledge and enthusiasm. Arlene and two of the committee Maeve Connell and Conor Murphy attended the presentation of the flag in Croke Park on March 3rd. Every pupil in the school has a   part to play in our achievement of the green flag so well done to all our pupils!

At the end of February the election for the new Student Representative Group took place and our new committee attended their first meeting last Friday. I’d like to thank the outgoing committee for all their work and good ideas since September. The funds raised by this S.R.G. and the last S.R.G. were used to purchase our new aquarium in the lobby, which is really a fantastic feature in our entrance. Sincere thanks to Anthony and Olivia Gallagher for assisting us with the purchase of the tank and their generous donation of the beautiful fish.

Best Wishes
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

· Staff Meeting and whole staff Stay Safe training on Friday 12th March. The school will close at 11.30am

· During Seachtaine na Gaeilge there will be a Ceili (school hours) on Tuesday 16th March for all classes.(runners needed on the day)
· Swimming lessons for 1st class commences Thursday 18th March for 6 sessions.
· Cycle Safety Lessons for 4th class commenced on Tuesday 2nd March for six weeks
· School closed on Wednesday 17th March (St. Patrick’s Day)

· Reminder: School closed 29th March – 9th April (inclusive) for Easter Break. Re-opening Mon 12th April.

NKETS CHRISTMAS RAFFLE

Well done to Sarah Quinn (1st  class) who won the fabulous hamper put together by our Fundraising Committee.  The grand sum of €509.37 was raised – thank you all.
VISITORS TO N.K.ET.S

Lucy Murphy  (friend of Lorraine O’Brien – 6th class teacher) joined us for a day to do some art work with the pupils in 6th class.

Valerie Craven-Grace, parent, came into 2nd Class on 1st February to bake chocoloate chip muffins – which really went down a treat with the class. (See Children’s Corner for recipe).
Thanks to Naomi Clancy and Paula Martin who came in to the Junior Infant class to work on a mural entitled ‘Vet Waiting Room’.  Our Junior Infants have been talking about caring for animals and in March they will be visited by a Vet who will speak to them about caring for animals.

Garda Dave Maguire kindly visited 2nd, 3rd and 6th classes on the 20th January  to speak to them about his role as a guard.
Thanks to all our visitors for giving up their time to come to the school.  It is very much appreciated. 

GREEN SCHOOL UPDATE

On the 14th January, Dara Wyers from Kildare County Council came to the school to carry out a Geen Flag Assessment.  He stated that recipients of the Green Flag now need to pass rigorous standards in order to maintain their Green School status. We are delighted to state that we have achieved this again for the fourth time.  Well done to Arlene (N.K.E.T.S. Green School Co-ordinator and the Green School Committee) for their hardwork. 
The new Green School Committee are:

Hannah McHugh, Conor Murphy, Laura O’Shea, Eimear Delaney, Jay Downing, Tom Crowe, Linda Kruger and Conor Kearney.
INTEL VISIT

5th  class travelled to the Intel facility in Leixlip to attend an ‘Electric Magnetic Engineering Show’ on Thursday 11th February, as part of Intel’s Engineering Week.  Two pupils, Eimear Delaney and Ella Ffrench were invited from the audience to assist with some of the demonstrations. 5th class said they had a great time there and Cathy (class teacher) would like to thank her pupils for their  very good behaviour at the show.
WORLD FOOD DAY
On the 5th February we had a feast in the hall!  You will recall that the SRG decided to host a World Food Day and it culminated in the most fabulous collection of delectable dishes for our taste buds to cherish! The children were thrilled with the idea of tasting foods from around the world and the staff thoroughly enjoyed it too.  Food from 15 countries was sampled on the day.
The SRG wish to extend their sincere thanks to all the parents who participated and making their event a great success.
SCIENCE WEEK

This year’s ScienceWeek held from 18th to 22nd January was based on the Excellence in Science & Maths Award.  This inspired a variety of experiments throughout the school, such as:

Weights &Measure

Dancing Raising

Dyeing with cabbage

Looking into Hearts

Geology

String telephones

Magnetic cars

Freezing lilies and smashing custard with hammers! 
We also had a number of visitors Lindsay Mahon, John Barry, Denise Rooney and Christine from Anyone4Science (Thanks to Orla Kearney for sponsoring Christine’s visit to the school).  

On 22nd January 5th class put on a science display of their mini-science projects in the hall for their parents to see.  
The winners of our in-house 
Science Quiz were Lorcan Grace (2nd  class) and Eimear Delaney (5th class).
SWIMMING LESSONS

Senior Infants will complete their 8 swimming lessons on Thursday 11th March.  They are having a great time improving their swimming skills from last year.  They will have a ‘fun swim’ on the 11th March and their parents are invited to join them for a dip! 

During their lessons they will take part  in the NKETS Swim Awards and will each receive a NKETS Swim Certificate in the coming weeks.  

Swimming lessons will commence for 1st Class on the 18th March for six sessions.    

SRG

You will have noticed from walking into the school lobby that we have acquired a beautiful piece of furniture – an Aquarium!  This was funded by two past Student Representative Groups.  

In preparation to welcome our new pupils (fish!) to the school, it was necessary to fill the tank with water and wait for it to climatise over the mid-term break. Our fish finally arrived on Friday 26th February and they are a beautiful and welcome addition to our school.
Thanks to Fiona Costello, parent, for her help in selecting the aquarium with members of the SRG. 

Elections took place just before the mid-term break to select new members of the SRG for the remainder of the school year.  They are:

Aoife Conlon & Adam Quinn (3rd class reps.)
Jack Madden & Hannah McHugh (4th class reps.)

Laura O’Shea & Aidan O’Riain (5th class reps.)
Benjamin Jupe & Jessica O’Loughlin (6th class reps.)
GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH

Books – Janet Dempsey, Fintan Monaghan, Paula Carroll
Games/Jigsaws – Lena Lindberg, Fintan Monaghan

Office Stationery – Marie Phelan, Tina Mulledy

Prop Box – Marie Phelan

Musical Instruments – Dylan Stoeckhardt’s parents (J.Infs.) kindly donated a Rain Stick (South Africa), a Didgeridoo (Aboriginal natural trumpet) and Celtic Drums to the school. 
Safety Equipment – David Mahon

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT NEWS
JUNIOR INFANTS 2010 - Our Junior Infant class for 2010 is full with many names remaining on our waiting list.  We cannot emphasise enough the need to enrol any newborn sibling within a week of being born.  As you are aware, enrolments are accepted on a first come first served basis and siblings do not get first preference in the enrolment process.  Our 2014 list is growing fast!
GRADUATION 2010: We’d like to remind our 6th class parents that our Graduation Ceremony takes place on Monday 28th June 2010 @ 8.00pm. 
The Board of Management organised to have the reading room divided into two rooms during the Christmas holidays.  This was due to lack of space to accommodate our pupils with Learning Support and Special Needs.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NEWS
Fundraising News:
 

Tesco Bag Pack:
Thanks to everyone who helped out at the Tesco Bag pack over the weekend.  We raised a total of € 3,125 which is a fantastic amount!  We only get one bag packing slot with Tesco per year so it was a big effort to make the most out of it. Thanks to Susan McCartney and Barbara McCourt for coordinating all the volunteers.

 

Next Fundraising Event will be the CAKE SALE TAKING PLACE FRI 12TH MARCH and we will be looking for lots of things to sell and volunteers to help on the day!  Please contact Susan on 086 2547680 if you can help.

  




Sporting Achievements
The Daniels School of Irish Dancing held their in-house Feis on Monday 15th February.  According to Leslie (N.K.E.T.S. after-school Irish Dance Teacher) all her pupils did extremely well and received trophies/medals for their efforts.  They were Sophie Clancy, Nina Martin, Kirsty Higgins, Emma Creighton, Olivia Rowland, Maeveen Ryan, Sarah Quinn and Ellie Gallagher (Apologies if we have left out any child’s name).
Well done to Aidan Kerr who received a beautfiul trophy for 
his 3rd place win, in the Sparring segment of the Kenpo 
Karate Competition held on 28th February.  





In January I went to the R.D.S. in Dublin.  I was there because 
we were in a science contest.  I did a project on optical illusions 
with Aidan and Tom.  It was the final of this contest and two 
other groups from our class had also got through.  The two 
groups were Meadhbh with evolution and Anna, Rachael and

Eimear with heart and lungs.  My favourite thing about the R.D.S.

was that we got lots of freebies at all the stands.  There was also 

a big chocolate fountain, balance games, a real Ferrari F1, a bike

game, real snakes, giant snails, frogs and a robot which had the

Guinness world record for the fastest time to make a rubix cube

and we saw it make one in 16 seconds!  It was very funny and

we all enjoyed it very much.





by Cian Kavanagh (5th Class)





















Shark by Jack Madden (4th)


Shark, shark, shark


Blue, white, silver shark


Hugh, small, massive shark


Sleeping, killing, destroying shark


Leaping, twirling, jumping shark


Shark, shark, shark





My Film Review – The Pink Panther *** (PG)


by Rian Quinn (5th)





This movie staring Steven Martin and directed by Shawn Levy is a fairly good film with quite a few good jokes.  It is the story of an incompetent policy man that gets hired to solve the mystery of the stolen pink panther diamond. I’d say that if you like comedy, this movie is for you.





My Film Review 


Charlie and the Chocolate Factory **** (PG)


by Jean Louise Carroll (5th)





Charlie and the Chocolate Factory was a very magical and imaginative move for kids of all ages.  This movie was directed by Tim Burton with the very funny Willy Wonka played by Johnny Depp. If you like magical tales like me, then you will love Charlie and the Chocolate Factory.








My Film Review –


Percy Jackson and the Lightning Thief ***** 


by Kevin Dunne (5th)





Percy Jackson and the Lightning Thief is a great movie with monsters and fighting.  All the actors are great in it. It has a few funny jokes in it. Kids will love it. Other people may not like it, but if you like adventure and action, this is a movie you will love. I hear rumours saying this could be the new Harry Potter.  So if you like Harry Potter, you will of course love this.


Director:  Gus Columbus


Actors: Sean Bean, Uma Thurman, Pierce Brosnan, Kevin McKidd, Steve Coogan and Logan Gorman as young Percy.





My Film Review


Liar Liar ***** (12A)


by Neil O’Connor (5th)





Jim Carey is in this fantastic comedy. It’s about his son’s wishes for his birthday that Jim Carey can’t tell a lie for 24 hours.  If you’re into comedy you should definitely watch this movie – it’s brilliant. Jim Carey plays Fletcher Reede, Maura Tierney plays Audrey Reede and Justin Cooper plays Max Reede.








